NONINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING APPLICATION 21/01615

Drainage statement

  It is stated that there have been no issues with the existing Foul Water Sewer running past the site which it is proposed to utilise. This is incorrect. In the last six years or so, there has been one blockage in the field to the North West of the site and two blockages at Old St Albans Court, all causing flooding and  all requiring substantial intervention by Southern Water to clear up the damage. 

  The Department of the Environment  Flood Map shows water running through the field to the immediate North West of the site and the potential for extensive flooding at Home Farm, the Granary, Home Farm Lodge , 4 the Dell, Old St Albans Court and Beechgrove as well as blocking vehicular access to the 41 flats at Nonington Court and the rear access to Beechgrove..
 The provision for excess rainfall on the proposed development may contain the issue on that site but transfers the problem in that it seems inadequate to prevent substantial run off from the site across the road and joining that potential stream thus exacerbating flooding issues only 150yds to the North.
  Excessive rainfall seems an increasing pattern and  falls of 10cm and 12.5 cm have been recorded each over a period of 5 hours at Old St Albans Court in October 2021 for example. In January 2001, a particularly wet winter, the ground water level at Old St Albans Court was measured in wells as being within 2ft 5 inches of the ground surface and the Pulham Garden was flooded., The proposed extensive use of soakaways on the development is likely to make worse potential flooding issues for nearby  properties at a lower level.
